




IN SUPPORT OF BAN ON PARTIAL-BIRTH ABORTION, 3

between abortion and infanticide in the killing of a partially-born child just inches from birth;
and confuses the role of the physician in childbirth and should, therefore, be banned."

In an effort to prevent enactment of a ban on partial-birth abortions, prominent pro-abortion
leaders in the House have proposed counter-legislation that they claim would restrict "late-
term" abortions, such as H.R. 2702, by Congressmen Hoyer and Greenwood. When the
Partial-Birth Abortion Ban Act reaches the House floor, there may be an attempt to offer
similar language as a substitute amendment or as a motion to recommit. We urge you to
oppose these phony bans. The Hoyer-Greenwood proposal would apply absolutely no
restrictions to partial-birth abortions until after a baby is provably "viable" -- which
abortionists generally claim is in the seventh month or even later -- even though the great
majority of partial-birth abortions are performed in the fifth and sixth months. Moreover, the
Hoyer-Greenwood proposal would allow even the killing of provably "viable" babies in the
seventh, eighth, and ninth months to enhance the "mental health" of the mother, as the
sponsors explicitly confirmed in a "Dear Colleague" letter dated March 16,2000.

In short, expressing support for a measure such as H.R. 2702 by cosponsoring it or voting for
a motion or amendment based on it would put a Member on record as favoring (1) allowing
partial-birth abortions without meaningful limitation, and (2) allowing even third-trimester
abortions, by whatever method, for "mental health," which Mr. Hoyer elsewhere has
explained includes "psychological trauma."

A factsheet, "Key Facts on Partial-Birth Abortion," and extensive documentation on the
subject (including NRLC's thoroughly footnoted congressional testimony of March 11, 1997)
is posted on the NRLC website at www.nrlc.org/abortion/pba/index.html. Please contact us if
you require additional information on any facet of the debate over partial-birth abortions.

NRLC urges you to support H.R. 4965 and to oppose any amendments not accepted by the
prime sponsor of the bill. NRLC will include the roll call vote on passage ofH.R. 4965, and
any preceding roll calls necessary to protect the bill, in its scorecard of key roll call votes for
the lO7th Congress.
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